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Outside the new U Block at Muswellbrook South Public School 

Project overview 

We are bringing you a major upgrade of Muswellbrook South Public School to support the growing needs of 
the local community. Staged across 4 milestones, the project will deliver 13 new and 18 upgraded permanent 
classrooms, an upgraded administration building, new outdoor play courts, and outdoor seating and 
landscaping.  

Progress summary 

The first milestone of this project, which involved refurbishment of Blocks, G, H, I and S, was finished in 
January 2022. This was followed by a refurbishment of Block A, which was finished in April 2022. 

We recently completed the third and largest milestone – construction of the new U Block. This new 2 storey, 
split level building includes 8 permanent and 5 support learning classrooms as well as staff and 
administration spaces.  

Also included in this milestone is a new covered outdoor learning area (COLA) and landscaping. 

The new building, COLA and landscaping was finished in time for students and staff to enjoy from late August 
2023. 

 

Next steps 

Work on the final milestone, which involves refurbishment of Blocks B, C and R, will start shortly. This final 
stage is expected to be finished by the end of 2023. 

If you have any queries or concerns about the project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during 
business hours on 1300 482 651 or email schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au .  

For the latest information, visit the project web page: 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/m/muswellbrook-south-public-school-upgrade.html 
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Middle tier of the new U Block at Muswellbrook South Public 
  

New classrooms at Muswellbrook South Public School  

New practical activities area at Muswellbrook South Public School  
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